
                            MAYOR’S MESSAGE
        Renovation of Village Hall                                                          9/26/2022
To: Village Residents
From: Mayor Thatcher & Board of Trustees
After careful analysis and evaluation, plans for the much-needed renovation of Village Hall are 
finally underway.  Village Clerk/Treasurer, Jill Cervini, and Staff have relocated operations to 
the main hallway (rear entrance), and are ready to tend to Village business and assist Residents.

Areas which will be renovated are the main office space which will include an office area for the Village 
Clerk and reconfiguration of access to the restrooms. As part of this plan the Building Department will
also be relocated to the ground floor for easier access.  
The Trustees are very proud of the fact that this reconfiguration 
of space will address the deficiencies of the current office, while 
retaining, from the exterior, the exact look of our historic Village Hall. 
 
Village Hall was originally the carriage house of the Walter Jennings 
estate, Burrwood.  Jennings, President of Standard Oil of New Jersey, 
purchased a 1,000-acre tract of land high on the bluffs overlooking 
Cold Spring Harbor. During 1902-04 he built his beautiful estate, 
Burrwood, on this location.  The history of Burrwood is recounted in 
the Village publication, “Tales of Old Lloyd Harbor” (Avon Press, 
Hauppauge, NY 2001.)  Village Hall and Jennings Field comprise the 
public aspect of Jennings’ legacy to the Village of Lloyd Harbor.  

Mayor
JEAN M. THATCHER

(l-r) Patty Angelone, Maureen Dillner, Jill Cervini, 
Mary Safonte, Gabrielle Bove (LHPD)
(missing: Victoria LaMontanaro & Barbara Carey)
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